
An Appeal to All ARTEEians Who Love ARTEE 

…. Appeal as per Decision of Central Executive…. 
 

This Appeal is addressed to all Members of ARTEE, who love this beloved 
Organization of ours. We are receiving calls from Members and it is a fact that 
a common unbiased member can watch the developments with extreme pain 
only. 
 
We declared elections very well of time and as per schedule. Some members 
approached Court of law and the whole process delayed. It is not our fault.  
 
Anyway, now the plaintiff of both the Cases Sh. Prokash Chakraborty and Sh. 
Ashwini Dagar have submitted their undertaking to withdraw the cases filed by 
them on 21.04.16 & 22.02.16 respectively. We have sought opinion of our 
Counsel since it is a legal matter. We will abide with the opinion and act 
accordingly. The advice of our Counsel is available on ARTEE website. 
 
Even though, we always welcome positive and issue based discussions on 
social media but since last few days after watching the discussions, we are 
constrained to say that discussions on social media has crossed all limits of 
decency . 
 
The existence and strength of our Association depends upon the Unity of the 
Association. All members are cautioned from any act which will hamper the 
Unity and Integrity of the Association and may give a chance to the 
Management to attack us.  
 
Any Management whosoever will always be in search of such opportunity. 
They never like any strong employee Association. All dedicated ARTEEians 
are appealed in most sincere manner that don’t involve any activity which may 
attribute to weaken ARTEE. Anyone who loves this Association will never do 
such thing. We also want to caution that any such activity will pave the way for 
disciplinary action since it tantamount to extreme Anti Association Activity.  
 
One again we reiterate our commitment for democratic process and it will be 
started soon as per the direction of Hon’ble Court on 9th May 2016. 
 

      Comradely Yours 
Umesh Chandra,  

President, ARTEE 
0-9871765714 

umsharma01@gmail.com 


